
Will, DE, Sussex, Penelope Mullinex 1720

And the name of God Amen.

This 26th day of December, Anno Domini 1720, I PENELOPE MULLINEX, being sick and 
weak in body but of sound and perfect memory thanks be to almighty God for the 
same, do hereby make my last will and testament in manner and form following:

IMPRIMIS give my soul to almighty God to dispose of according to his perfect will 
and my body I recommend to the Earth to be decently buried at the discretion of my 
executrix Hereafter nominated.

ITEM I give to my son WILLIAM ALLMAN [MULLINEX] one shilling sterling.

ITEM I give to my son JOHN MULLINEX one shilling sterling.

ITEM I give to my daughter PENELOPE O'BRIAN one shilling sterling.

ITEM I give to my daughter MARY MULLINEX all the remaining part all of my estate 
both real and personal either in this government or elsewhere that is anyways 
belonging to me or recoverable either by common law or Equity the same to be held 
and enjoyed by her heirs and assigns forever.

AND likewise I do hereby appoint my said daughter MARY my whole and sole executrix 
to act and dispose of my estate according to the tenor of this my last will 
ratifying and confirming this and no other to be my last will and testament utterly
revoking and disallowing all former wills, either verbal or in writing, to the 
which I have interchangeably set my hand and and seal the date above.

The word ways was interlined before the ensealing of this will.

PENELOPE MULLINEX {seal, her X mark}

Signed, Sealed, published, pronounced by the said PENELOPE MULLINEX as her last 
will and testament in the presence of us. 

WILLIAM DANILEY
THOMAS HAMMONS
JOSEPH LANE
JOHN MAY

Sussex memorandum

The seventh day in January 1729 the within JOHN MAY Esquire and WILLIAM DANILEY, 
two of the witnesses to the within will subscribing, appeared before me JACOB 
KOLLOCK, register appointed for the probate of wills and granting letters of 
administration for the county of Sussex aforesaid and in their solemn oath did 
declare that ends there site and presents and hearing the tests testatrix PENELOPE 
MULLINEX did sign, seal, publish, pronounce and declares the within to be her last 
will and testament and that at the signing thereof the said testatrix was of a 
sound mind and perfect, disposing mind, memory and judgment and also that they saw 
THOMAS HAMMONDS and JOSEPH LANE sign both of them as evidence to the same.

Test
JACOB KOLLOCK
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